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“The Headliner” 
Newsletter of the Northern Ohio Regional Group #20 

Early Ford V-8 Club of America  
Our 53ndYear 

Volume 29  Number  03                                                                                                 March  2022 

Mission Statement: “To preserve and authentically maintain vehicles manufactured by the Ford Motor Company for 
the model years 1932 through 1953 inclusive, and to serve as an accurate and technical source of information  

concerning these automobiles for the benefit of its members as well as the general public.” 

Officers & Board 2022 
 
President: Jack Bukszar 
Vice President: Frank Posar 
Secretary: Neal Garland 
Treasurer: Dan & Diane Francis 

Directors 
Rick Jandrey 
Steve Kronen 
Paul Null 
Beth Schilling 

 
All Meetings are held at  
Stow Community Center  

3800 Graham Road 
Stow, OH 

“Kick Tires”: 7:00 
Meeting Begins: 7:30 
Ends: 10:00 or Sooner 

 
Website: 

www.norgv8club.org 
 

Editor 
Annette & Craig Gorris 
10160 Echo Hill Drive 
Brecksville OH 44141 

440-526-6138 
annette.gorris@gmail.com 

 

To our Ford V-8 family, 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank Jeep for 
his diligent work as the President during the last ten years as our 
leader.  I know we hate to see him step down but after ten years 
it may be time to sit back and recharge the batteries.   
 

Thanks, from all of us. 
 
I know that I have some big shoes to fill but with your help I 
know that I will grow into the position.  It has been quit a few 
years since I took over the podium of an organization.  It may take a few meetings 
to get comfortable with it, so please bear with me.  
 

 I am looking forward to a busy and enjoyable year of 2022.  Seeing that we have 
been virtually shut down for the past two years we have much catching up to do. 
There will be a board meeting in the next few weeks to come up with an agenda for 
the next six months.  If anyone has any ideas or suggestions, please feel free to 
pass your ideas on to me or anyone on the board.  We also have a couple of seats 
on the board that need to be filled.  If anyone has the desire to step up, please feel 
to jump in. 
 
One event that has been confirmed is an over night cruise to the Gilmore Auto Mu-
seum in Hickory Corners, Michigan on August 12-14.  We will be staying at the 
Marriott Fairfield Inn in Kalamazoo MI.   
 

More information in the future. 
In closing I am very excited to be stepping in to this position and with your help I 
know we will continue this great club in the coming year 

  Jack   

.  
          
 

March Program 
 

Our March speaker is Mr. Chris Herrel, a buyer 
and seller of vintage Lincoln automobile parts.  He 
will present a very interesting program.  Hope to 
see you there. 
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MINUTES FOR THE MEETING OF FEBRUARY 18, 2022 
 
     The meeting was called to order at 7:40 p.m. by president Jeep Iacobucci.  He called on mem-
bers to introduce themselves and their cars.  Jeep thanked Sharon and Jack Bukszar for tonight's 
coffee and cookies. 
     Jack introduced Ron Becker, our speaker for this evening.  Ron runs a business making cast-
ings and forgings for old cars, among other things.  He is an old car fan as well as a business-
man and drives a fully restored 1929 Model A Ford town sedan.  His wife has a 1929 Model A 
Ford roadster pickup.  Ron presented an interesting account of his work history, which began 
when he got a job as a young man shoveling sand for castings at White Motors.  HIs involvement 
with old cars began when he purchased a Model A Ford that he couldn't get started.  Two young 
neighbors volunteered to help him get it going--which they did--and he has been an antique car 
fan ever since.   
     Ron's presentation served as an excellent example of the fact that if a person is ambitious, 
anxious to learn new skills, and willing to work hard it is indeed possible to start at the bottom and 
work one's way to the top.  Ron started out shoveling sand and ended up running his own com-
pany. 
     Craig Gorris announced that the Headliner earned a participation award from the National V8 
club and the National Club has requested that copies of the Headliner be sent to the national of-
fice.  
      In his other role as membership chairperson, Craig informed us that we have 88 paid mem-
bers for 2022 so far.  This makes NORG one of the largest regional clubs.  He also distributed 
the 2021-2022 NORG rosters to members who were present.  Copies will be mailed to those who 
were not present.  Craig also informed us that a memorial brick at the Ford V8 Museum has been 
ordered for member Bob Jones, who passed away in 2021. 
     National representative Steve Kronen reminded us that the Eastern National V8 Meet will be 
held June 1-5 in Franklin, Tennessee.  It is necessary to register for the meet in order to qualify 
for a reduced rate at the Franklin Marriott Hotel and the reserved rooms are going fast.  If you 
haven't registered yet it is a good idea to do so very soon.  Among other things, a trip to the 
Grand Ole Opry in Nashville is one of the optional activities. 
     Beth Shilling talked with the mayor of Stow about NORG's "thank you" donation that we give 
to show appreciation for use of the Safety Building's meeting room.  The mayor recommended 
that the donation be used for a memorial for first responders that the city is planning.  Members 
agreed that this was a good use of the donation 
     Lunch organizer Neal Garland announced that restaurants appear to be struggling back into 
full business now that the pandemic is slowing somewhat.  He has identified several possibilities 
for a club lunch in March.  By popular request, the lunch will be scheduled for a Saturday.  De-
tails will be provided in the March Headliner 
     Activities chairperson Jack Bukszar announced that the Great Race will be stopping in Medina 
square for lunch on June 21.  This presents a great opportunity for a club activity.  Jack also is 
actively pursuing an overnight trip to the Gilmore Museum in Michigan on August 13. Watch the 
Headliner for more details on both of these activities. 
     Earl Peters is organizing a visit to the Templar auto museum in Cleveland for a Model T 
club.  NORG is invited.  Again, watch the Headliner for more details. 
     With great reluctance, Jeep Iacobucci announced that he is stepping down as NORG presi-
dent.  Georgene is having medical problems and Jeep will be spending more time attending to 
her needs.  Our prayers and good wishes are with them both.  Jack Bukszar will take over duties 
as club president. 
     Rick Jandrey moved that we adjourn.  We did at 8:45 p.m. 
     
 Neal Garland, Secretary          



 3 

 2021 Activities At A Glance   

 
 Friday, March18th 7:30 PM  Monthly Club Meeting, Stow City  
     Center  
 

 Saturday, March 19th 11:30AM   Monthly Luncheon, 
D'Agnese's Restaurant, Akron See Page 4 for more Infor-
mation 

 

 Friday, April 22nd 7:30 PM  Monthly Club Meeting, Stow City Center  
 

 Saturday, May 7th  Time TBD  Templar Museum Tour.  Contact Earl Peters for 
Information (419) 447-3207 

 

 Mid June Day & Time TBD  Breakfast at Mihalek’s Farm More Information next 
Month 

 

 Sunday May 15th  Car Coddlers Swap Meet See Page 4 for more Information 
 

 Saturday May 21st Time TBD Cruise with Nifty Fifties car Club to Skyway Drive-In 
Akron More Information next Month 

 

 June 1st - 5th  Early Ford V-8 Club Eastern National Meet Franklin TN. See page 6 
and EFV8.com for more information  

 

 Tuesday June 21st  Lunch and Meet Great Race Participants Medina Square.  See 
page 5 for more Information 

 August12th - 14th   Weekend Cruise with Nifty Fifties Car Club To Gilmore Museum 
More Details To Follow  

 
 

 Saturday, October 1st  NORG and Nifty Fifties Car Club Corn Roast at Mihalek’s 
Farm.  More Details to Follow 

 

April Meeting Georgene Iacobucci 
May Meeting Diane Francis 
June Meeting NO MEETING 
July Meeting Bruce Lewicki 

August Meeting Beth Schilling 
September Meeting Need Someone 

October Meeting Kathy Kessler 
November Meeting Need Someone 

March Meeting Darlene Null 

NORG COOKIE BAKERS 
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V8 LUNCH FOR MARCH:  SATURDAY, MARCH 19 
 

 Now that the Covid 19 pandemic has slowed down, we will try to get our lunch 
program going again.  We will start off on Saturday, March 19, with lunch at D'Agnese's 
Italian Restaurant located at 566 White Pond Drive in Akron.   
 

 Their zip code is 44320 and their phone number is 234-678-3612.  There is more 
than one D'Agnese's in the area, so be sure to get directions from your GPS for the one 
on White Pond Drive in Akron.   
 

 Plan to arrive at 11:30 a.m. so we can beat any lunchtime crowd that shows 
up.  The restaurant is located in a small shopping/business area called White Pond 
Crossing.  See you there! 
 

Neal Garland 



 5 

The “Great Race” Stops In Medina Tuesday June 21st 
 

Our Club is planning to meet the participants that Tuesday and hopefully schedule lunch 
sometime during the Day.   

 
Below is information on the history and background of the Great Race 

 
In the 39-year history of the 
Great Race, the event has 
made its way east and west 
and north and south through 
46 of the 48 contiguous United 
States. In 2022, the Great 
Race will finally be able to add 
the last two states to its sched-
ule – Rhode Island and North 
Dakota. 
 
The 2022 Hemmings Motor 
News Great Race presented by 
Hagerty Drivers Club will start 
in Warwick, Rhode Island, on 
Saturday, June 18, and finish 
in Fargo, North Dakota, on 
Sunday, June 26, race organiz-
ers have announced. The 9-
day, 2,300-mile adventure will 
bring 120 of the world’s finest 
antique automobiles to 19 cit-
ies in Rhode Island, Connecti-
cut, New York, Pennsylvania, 
Ohio, Indiana, Illinois, Wiscon-
sin, Minnesota and North Da-
kota. More than $150,000 will 
be awarded to top finishers in 
multiple divisions. 
 
Teams and cars from Japan, 
England, Australia, Canada and 
every corner of the United 
States will converge in Rhode 
Island in mid-June with vintage 
automobiles dating back as far 
as 1916. There are more than 
500 people just in our entou-
rage from all around the world 
 
The Great Race, which began 
39 years ago, is not a speed 
race, but a time/speed/
distance rally. The vehicles, 
each with a driver and naviga-
tor, are given precise instruc-
tions each day that detail every move down to the second. They are scored at secret check points along 
the way and are penalized one second for each second either early or late. As in golf, the lowest score 
wins. 
 
Cars built in 1974 and earlier are eligible, with most entries having been manufactured before World War 
II. In the 2019 Great Race a 1916 Hudson won the event from Riverside, Calif., to Tacoma, Wash. The 
2022 winners will again receive $50,000 of the $150,000 total purse. A 1916 Hudson Pikes Peak Hill-
climber, a 1917 American LaFrance and a 1917 Peerless racer are the oldest cars scheduled to be in the 
2021 Great Race from San Antonio, Texas, to Greenville, S.C., this summer. 
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 For More Information   https://www.2022enm.com  
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Thanks to NIRG 
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 Hoping these few animations will help eliminate these dreary winter 
days.  Enjoy and have a pleasant & sunny month of March 
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Please Patronize Our Advertisers 

 
 
4           Momoe Garland 
7              Sue Brown  
21                                       Kathy Kessler 

 

Don’t Forget to Check out our  
updated website : www.norgv8club.org 

The Headliner Deadline 
1st Day of each month.  Please e-mail articles, tech 
tips, outings, adds, club news and pictures to: 
 Annette Gorris  

annette.gorris@gmail.com 
 

March Meeting 
 

Friday March 18th 

 7:30  
 

Stow City Center 


